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Minutes of the October 24, 2019 Executive Committee Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held at the Gales Ferry Office
SCRRRA Executive Committee Meeting – October 24, 2019

Page | 2

1. Call Meeting to Order 

      Meeting was called to order at 2:08 pm.

Roll Call          
	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	P
	Denise Dembinski
	Sprague Alternate Representative
	P

	Gary Schneider
	Groton Representative
	P
	John Phetteplace
	Stonington Representative & Board President
	P

	Joe Lozier
	Ledyard Representative
	P
	
	
	


P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent              
Quorum Present
Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director; Rebecca Chapman, SCRRRA Operations Administrator / Outreach Coordinator; Chris Roman, SCRRRA Finance Manager; SCRRRA Legal Counsel Richard Barger & Jim Bolduc
2.   Act on Minutes OF Meetings Held on September 26, 2019
Majority was in favor, none were opposed.

Abstained: Joe Bragaw

      (Motion by Joe Lozier, 2nd by Denise Dembinski)
3.  Finance reports:  

Chris Roman reviewed September 2019 finance report. There was a question regarding recycling – Mr. Aldridge advised that this past Monday he was at Willimantic Waste Paper (WWP) for the Audit.  Still a lot of trash in the recycling (from seat cushions to sharps).  Mr. Bragaw asked which towns have control the recycling that was brought to WWP.  Mr. Aldridge stated that the self haulers do (New London, Waterford and East Lyme). Mr. Aldridge commented that Becky Chapman and he recently attended the Harvest Festival in Waterford (almost 400 attendees stopped at our table). 
Waterford had recently put the recycling stickers on their carts and many of the residents had questions / comments on it.  Mr. Bragaw commented about the numbers on plastics – Ms. Chapman replied that the state is trying to move away from the numbers.  Plus there are some numbers were some of the items are accepted and some are not – with the SCRRRA APP we are just listing it by item name.
4.  President / Staff Reports:

I. Compost Project:  David Aldridge advised that Winston Averill has met with several town officials to look at potential sites for a composting facility.  Mr. Aldridge reviewed two sites of particular interest (Ledyard & North Stonington).  Mr. Aldridge advised that he is working on a draft RFP document for a consultant which he hopes to have ready for the next Executive Committee meeting. 
President / Staff Reports CONTINUED 

II. FY 2021 Budget
 Review: Dave Aldridge stated that in the Board package was a copy of the FY 2021 Budget draft.  Several assumptions were made in the development of this plan.  The first 
assumption is that the current trends in waste streams will continue through fiscal 2021.  The next 
assumption is that here would be no change to the tip fee charged to member towns.  The Tip fee expense was
 calculated with fees listed in our contracts.  This also included 
a 2.5% cost of living adjustment based on information from polling towns.  The Executive Committee asked that for the next review – that this be printed with larger print.  The Executive Committee also asked for a more detailed report be sent to them prior to the Board meeting. Chris Roman advised that he would send that to the Executive Committee.  Gary Schneider commented that SCRRRA needs to have a five year plan regarding the tipping fee and the recycling fee. Phetteplace commented that the food composting piece needs to be included with this plan.  After some group discussion – the Executive Committee agreed that for this budget (FY 2021) that they  would recommend that the tip fee would remain at $58 per ton.    
5.  Executive Session:  Motion to go into Executive Session at 3:17 pm


    
             

To discuss Staffing

      (Motion by Gary Schneider, 2nd by John Phetteplace)

Inviting SCRRRA representatives, David Aldridge, Attorney Richard Barger & Jim Bolduc

Exited executive Session at 3:30 PM 
No votes were taken during the Executive Session.
6.  New Business: None
ADJOURNMENT
John Phetteplace asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Joe Lozier and seconded by Gary Schneider.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Schneider
Secretary
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